Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

FOREST HILLS, LONG ISLAND

Vol. 7

Saturday, May 27, 1922

Nos. 18-19

ANNUAL MEETING

Women's Club Holds Election and Hears Reports of the Year's Work

Mrs Louis Dean Speir was elected president of the Women's Club at the annual meeting, held at the Inn on the afternoon of May 1. Vice-presidents elected were Mrs. Edward H. Mays, Mrs. Edgar D. Sealy and Mrs. Forry R. Getz. The recording secretary will be Mrs. George Watson and the corresponding secretary, Miss Wilhelmina Backus. Mrs. William E. Woodard is the new treasurer. The new members of the board will be Mrs. Phanor J. Eder, Mrs. John M. McMillin, Mrs. Beatrice D'Emo and Mrs. William, F. Saybolf.

In accepting the office, Mrs. Speir said that the club must continue to serve the community as it had in the past. She compared the club to a living oak tree getting its sunlight from thought, its breezes from music, its moisture from sorrow and its chemicals from everyday experience. "This tree must be a living, growing thing, planted in the soil of the village life, with its head turned to the light and its branches reaching out to service" said Mrs. Spein

branches reaching out to service," said Mrs. Speir.

The new president has appointed the following chairmen of chapters: current readings, Mrs. Phanor J. Eder; philanthropic, Mrs. Augustine J. Wilson, and music, Mrs. E. M. Guyon. The chairmen of committees appointed are: ways and means, Mrs. Walter S. Mayer; house, Mrs. Donald G. Clark; reception, Mrs. John J. Sheahan; civic, Mrs. Virgil Miller; membership. Mrs. John A. McFarlan; moving picture, Mrs. Edgar D. Sealy; library, Mrs. George Smart; year book, Mrs. Lee Galloway, and Women's Club Chorus, Mrs. Charles H. Scammell. The auditor will be Mrs. John R. Davies, and the editor of the calendar, Miss Wilhelmina Backus.

In giving her annual report, the retiring president, Mrs. Wilson, told that it had been a pleasure and a privilege to fill the office. She gave credit to the chairmen, whose reports followed hers.

Mrs. A. M. Gray, reporting for the philanthropic work, which she has guided for the year, told of various sums, aggregating \$180, which had been distributed among a number of well organized philanthropies. She also reported many garments made for the Jamaica Day Nursery and in making these garments the Junior Gui'd had been a help. A \$50 scholarship for a Newtown High School student of the past year was reported.

Mrs. D. G. Clark reported on the work of the current readings chapter, and in a clever way told of the ground covered. Mrs. Edward H. Moir reported for the music chapter. Which is larger today than ever before. Mrs. John A. MacFarlan said that the club membership is 349 members, there having been 89 added during the year. The ways and means work was reported by Mrs. Walter S. Mayer and the civic committee's work by Mrs. Speir. Mrs. William E. Woodard told of the work of the house committee; Mrs. E. D. Sealy of moving pictures, and Mrs. George Smart of the library. A mere mention of these reports is given because the BULLETIN has so fully reported the work of the Women's Club during the year.

New members added to the list are: Mrs. Walter P. Burden Mrs. C. E. Kempf Mrs. S. L. Walker Mrs. H. Mandeville and Mrs John L. Bingham.

"PRUNELLA" TO BE GIVEN.

The Gardens Players are busy with rehearsals for their last subscription performance of the season. This is an out of door performance and the play selected is "Prunella." As in their performance of "Pomander Walk," the players will use a natural setting for this production and arrangements are being made for the use of the Tea Garden adjoining the Inn.

COMMITTEES ACTIVE

Community Affairs Discussed at a Meeting of Council—Vice President Resigns

The Community Council meeting on May 20 was very ably conducted by Harold P. Daniels in the absence of both president and vice-president. Some excellent committee reports were given.

The chairman of the health committee told what minor children's diseases are prevalent at this time of year and gave some valuable advice on sanitary precautions to be observed to check the spread of "pink eye," which seems to recur too frequently in the schools.

The anti-mosquito committee reported much artivity on the part of the new inspector, J. Knox Clark, who is devoting each alternate week during the season to the work in this locality.

The library committee reported a steadily increasing circulation in books, but urged the necessity of interesting more children in the library. This committee also expressed the hope that the circulation on the north side of Forest Hills would increase.

The sports and playgrounds committee has received \$205.50 to be expended on renting, ploughing, rolling and seeding the lot at the end of Dartmouth Street, near the West Side Tennis Club, to be used as a baseball field. This



HOME OF CHARLES W. JOHNSON Cor. Seminole Avenue and Euclid Street

amount will not fence the field as the committee hoped it could do

The committee on streets and public utilities reported letters written to all owners of speeding automobiles reported during the month, and urged that license numbers of speeding cars be reported at once to the secretary. Following this report there was some discussion of street and park conditions, and dissatisfaction was expressed at the growing untidiness of the village. The grass along the streets is not being cut, the dandelions are growing unchecked, trash is blowing about the streets, and the trashboxes are full. The matter was referred to the committee on streets.

The special committee appointed to consider the possible continuance of the BULLETIN reported competitive bids on the printing, and gave the conclusion that it would be necessary for the publication to be underwritten by some public-spirited citizens in order to make continuance practicable. A committee will be appointed to work on this proposition.

The resignation of Mrs. Louis Dean Speir from the office of vice-president was accepted with regret, and Mr. Louis Dean Speir was unanimously elected to take her place.

MRS. H. P. GREEN, Secretary.

Forest Bills Gardens Bulletin

FOREST HILLS, LONG ISLAND

Published on the last Saturday of each month by

SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY CORD MEYER DEVELOPMENT COMPANY FOREST HILLS GARDENS HOMES COMPANY FOREST HILLS INN GARDENS APARTMENT INC.

Local news notes and other items of interest for publication should reach the Editor of the Bulletin, not later than Tuesday morning of the week of publication.

PROTECT THE SHRUBBERY



EVERY kind of shrub which will thrive in this locality is growing in Forest Hills; in fact, there are seventy-five varieties here. In the Gardens, Olmsted Brothers, Brookline, Mass., spent two years in planning landscaping and for the last eleven years the planting has been done according to that firm's ideas. Extensive and

beautiful planting has been done for years in the Cord Meyer Development. From the first flaming forsythia down through the last red berries that cling in the fall, the shrubbery is a delight to the eye.

It is a deplorable thing to make public that some adults and children of Forest Hills ruthlessly break off the branches of flowering shrubs. This habit removes branches from public and private enjoyment, also takes away several years' growth and spoils the symmetry of the bushes. How can any one be so thoughtless and destructive?

A resident on Cranford Street writes of the wilful destruction of trees on his property. The last tree destroyed stood near a neighbor's garage. The burning of grass in the fields, without authorization, has caused the destruction of hedges in several places in the village. Why not have strict regard for other people's property?

COMMUNITY HOUSE

Plans are completed for the Community House. These have been approved by the Advisory Board and the Board of Trustees. On last Monday evening, they were approved by the corporate body of the Church-in-the-Gardens. At representative group of towns people met at the church last night and after viewing the plans, made arrangements to begin a campaign June 5 to raise an additional \$50,000. The raising of that amount of money, in addition to what is already on hand, will make it possible to begin building at an early date. A booklet will be distributed within a few days and this will show plans of the building, the estimated construction expense and operating budget.

BRILLIANT SPEAKER.

"Miss Margaret Slattery is the most brilliant and interesting woman speaker in America today," is the way Dr. Lewis T. Reed, pastor of the Flatbush Congregational Church, characterizes the speaker who will fill the pulpit of the Church-in-the-Gardens tomorrow morning at 11

WEDNESDAY CLOSING.

It is announced that all food stores in Forest Hills will close every Wednesday afternoon at one o'clock, beginning with Wednesday, June 7.

MASONIC FAIR.

Large Sum Raised Towards the Completion of the Building
—Ladies to be Entertained.

On April 27, 28 and 29 the Forest Hills Lodge of F. and A. Masons held a fair in the Masonic Temple for the expressed purpose of adding to the building fund in order to "raise the roof." The magnificent sum of \$10,000 was added to the fund. The Rev. Albert Sheppard wrote a splendid "Foreword" for the program of the fair telling the history of the lodge and said in part:

"With the inspiring leadership of.". Bro. James Saulpaugh, Jr., master of the lodge; the indefatigable generalship of Bro. D. M. Sarkisian as general chairman of the fair; the hearty co-operation of the brethren; the whole-souled, self-sacrificing, long continued labors of the ladies of the community under the able direction of Mrs. Val Hattemer as general chairman, we are met to set a period to the labors of long and anxious months."

This expressed the sentiment of all who were connected

with the enterprise.

In order to properly commemorate the event and to give suitable thanks to those who insured this wonderful success, the fair committee is giving a dance reception to those ladies of Forest Hills who, so ably generaled by Mrs. Val Hattemer, assisted.

The Pomonok Country Club House has been engaged for the evening of Friday, June 9 next and at that time and place the Masons of Forest Hills will tender their thanks and gratitude to their benefactresses.

CHORAL CLUB.

Annual Election Held-Tribute Paid to Mrs. Scammell-Card Party Given.

On May 11 at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Scammell, the Forest Hills Choral Club held the annual meeting and re-elected the officers as follows: President, Mrs. Charles H. Scammell; vice-president, J. Gorton Marsh; secretary, Donald G. Clark; treasurer, John Messenger; librarian, Miss Annette Snow.

A beautiful testimonial was presented to Mrs. Scammell

A beautiful testimonial was presented to Mrs. Scammell expressing the gratitude and affection of the members for her generous and magnificent work in organizing the club and in being the first president. The presentation was

made by Mr. Marsh.

A card party was given by the Choral Club on Monday evening May 1 at the residences of Mrs. Donald G. Clark and Mrs. George H. Merrill, Markwood Road. A beautiful gold pencil was given as a prize at each table. Twenty-three of these prizes were distributed. Mrs. Walter S. Mayer was the general chairman, and Mrs. J. Gorton Marsh had charge of the refreshments. After the refreshments dancing was enjoyed.

DR. LATSHAW SPEAKER.

Memorial Services Will be Held on the Green-Poppies to be Sold for Veterans' Camp.

There will be appropriate services held on Memorial Day at 10 A. M. on the Flag Pole Green under the auspices of the local American Legion with Hon. Charles Pope Caldwell in charge. Dr. David Latshaw, the Chaplain of the Legion, will be the speaker. A large chorus will lead the singing. Mrs. Charles H. Scammell urges that all who can sing, whether members of the Forest Hills Choral Club or not, to meet her at the sales office promptly at 9:30 that morning.

Beautiful red paper poppies will be sold for ten cents up each by a group of young ladies. Every cent of the proceeds will go to the Veterans' Mountain Camp. It is hoped and expected that every one in Forest Hills will wear a poppy and so in the best way pay tribute to the soldiers who were wounded or have lost their health in the great war.

TEA FOR MRS. CLARK.

The advisory committee of the current readings chapter of the Women's Club gave a very delightful tea for Mrs. Donald G. Clark, at the home of Mrs. Robert C. Adams, Deepdene Road, on the afternoon of May 10. Mrs. Clark has been chairman of the chapter for two years and has given time, talent and initiative to the work of the chapter, all of which has helped to account for the growth in interest. The tea was given in appreciation of what Mrs. Clark has done.

WHAT THE TOWNSPEOPLE ARE DOING

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence F. Abbott, Greenway South, and their children, Laura and Lyman, expect to move to Cornwall, New York, June 2, for the summer months. Later, both the children will go to camps for July and August.

There has been much entertaining for the boys and girls in the last few weeks. Mr. and Mrs. William H. Kershaw gave a charming dancing party at the Kew-Forest School for their daughter Cicely, on the evening of May 6.

Mr. and Mrs. Louis D. Speir entertained the friends of their daughters Doris and Louise at a dancing party on the evening of May 13, at the Kew-Forest School

the evening of May 13, at the Kew-Forest School.

Mr. and Mrs. William H. Batcheller, Greenway North, have returned, after spending a number of months in Florida.

Mrs. James A. Corscaden and children, Underwood Road, will spend the next three months in California.

Mrs. Gertrude Cobb Flory returned to her home in Forest Hills Gardens two weeks ago, having spent the winter in Miami, Florida, returning on the steamer, City of St. Louis.

Mrs. B. R. Clawson, 43 Gown Street, entertained the Wisconsin Women's Society of New York at luncheon on May 26.

Lawrence Hunt, formerly of Forest Hills Gardens, now of Washington, D. C., wrote an essay which won the \$50 senior second prize in the Washington Star's \$1000 school essay contest. The subject of the essay was "The Arms Conference and its Significance." The prize essay was printed in the Star on April 12. Lawrence is a student at Devitt's Preparatory School.

Miss Grace Marren, Greenway Terraces, sailed on Mav 10 for Los Angeles, California via the Panama Canal. In Los Angeles Miss Marren will visit Captain and Mrs. Edward Ardery, former residents of Forest Hills Gardens. An extended trip through California and the Canadian Rockies will follow.

Percy West, 45 Burns Strees, has purchased Dr. Saybolt's former home on Greenway Terraces.

Mrs. M. E. Judd, Jewell Street, and Mrs. Walter Claypoole and daughter Deenie of the Gardens Apartments left Monday for Booth Bay Harbor, Maine. Mrs. John Bolognino and daughter, Magda, and son,

Mrs. John Bolognino and daughter, Magda, and son, Leonard, sailed for Italy, Saturday. They will be at San Remo until July 10, then Dr. Bolognimo will join them and they will spend the summer in the Austrian Alps.

Mrs. Thomas B. Paton and Thomas B. Paton Jr. returned from the South Thursday evening. They were attending the spring conference of the Bankers' Association.

Mrs. Ellis Bonime and daughter Helen have left Paris, where they have been for five weeks, for Berlin. After a short stay there, they will visit Vienna and spend the remainder of the summer in the Italian Alps.

Mr. and Mrs. Hilaine Holder, of Livingston Street, have left for a trip around the world. They expect to be away thirteen months.

Mr. and Mrs. William Mayer, Colonial Avenue, have rented a house at Southold, Long Island, for the season. They leave for there June 17.

Mr. and Mrs. Allmayer, Livington Street, plan to leave about June 1 for their estate at Hamilton, Canada.

Dr. and Mrs. Philip G. Cole, Markwood Road, announce the birth of a daughter on Tuesday, May 23.

Mrs. J. Elmer Kline gave a small luncheon Thursday, May 18, for Mrs. James Taylor, who was visiting her daughter, Mrs. L. E. B. Conkling.

Mrs. Henry Stokes, Miss Dorothy Stokes, Mrs. Everard

Mrs. Henry Stokes, Miss Dorothy Stokes, Mrs. Everard Stokes and her children sailed for England on May 25. After paying several visits en route, Mrs. Henry Stokes and Miss Dorothy will spend the summer at their home in Edinburgh, where they will be joined as soon as possible by Mr. Everard Stokes and family. Mr. Stokes will sail for England a little later than the family. They will return to Forest Hills next fall.

MR. GOUDY SPEAKS AT WASHINGTON, D. C.

Mr. and Mrs. Frederic W. Goudy, Deepdene Road, attended the national meeting of the American Federation of Arts, at Washington, D. C. last week. Mr. Goudy was one fo the speakers. He also spoke before the Typothetae of Washington. Mr. Goudy is president of the American Institution of Graphic Arts, is the designer of many kinds of types and is the present day leader in the field of typographical art.

THE INN



Mr. and Mrs. Sinclair Lewis and little son, Wells, have arrived from Europe, where they have been living for the past year, and will be guests at the Inn for a few months.

Miss Alta Brennan, of Yonkers, South Dakota, is registered for a short stay.

Mrs. Lewis A. Stout and son, Eugene Jones, of Manhattan, are numbered among the recent arrivals.

the recent arrivals.

George K. Reed has returned to the Inn after several weeks' absence and will be

joined by Mrs. Reed in a day or so.

Mr. and Mrs. N. R. Wilkes and son, Franklin, are making their home here, awaiting the completion of their house on Continental Ayenue.

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Kohlberg and son, of Bayside; and Mr. and Mrs. G. M. Odom and son, of Brooklyn, are recent arrivals.

The Founders' and Patriots' Society held its annual meeting at the Inn on May 15. Luncheon was served in the sun parlor at 1:30, forty covers being laid.

The Inn celebrated its tenth anniversary on the sixth of May. A children's party was given during the afternoon, games being enjoyed by the kiddies, who were presented with noise makers, paper caps and balloons; refreshments, consisting of ice cream, cake and punch, were served, after which Mrs. F. D. Hanna took the children's picture in a group in the garden near the sun parlor. The evening was given over to the grown-ups As the guests entered the dining room for dinner, a rose was presented to each lady and a white carnation to each gentleman. A huge ten layer birthday cake was displayed in the center of the main din-This cake was later in the evening removed to ing room. the sun parlor, where it was cut by Miss Adele Marie Shaw, made this her permanent home since the opening date. Miss Shaw favored the assemblage with a clever, appropriate speech, which was heartily applauded. Dancing was enjoyed until a late hour.

Mrs. K. Roscoe, of Westminster Road, Flatbush, Brooklyn, entertained a party of ten at luncheon and bridge on Monday, May 21.

Mrs. Frederick Suydam is visiting at Smith College, of which she is a graduate, with friends for a week or so.
Mr. and Mrs. George Easton have returned to the Inn

Mr. and Mrs. George Easton have returned to the Inn after sojourning in Florida, as they usually do each winter. Mr. and Mrs. T. A. Shares are the guests of H. R. Shares and family for a week.

Mr. and Mrs. Edward H. Bouton of Roland Park, Baltimore, spent a few days at the Inn this week.

The Inn is now under the management of George J. Bermbach, whose experience in hoteldom is long and wide, his last connection being at the Ritz-Carlton, Atlantic City, as assistant manager. Mr. Bermbach entered upon his duties on May 1.

On and after today—May 27—and during the summer months, the Saturday night dances at the Inn will be informal. Season tickets for the winter are cancelled. Otherwise there will be no change in the price scale for admission to the ballroom.

THE MOTHERS' CLUB OF PUBLIC SCHOOL 3.

The Mothers' Club of Public School 3 voted at its last meeting to give a prize for graduation.

Mrs. Mary Hoppe, principal, has given several motion picture shows and other entertainments during the year, in an effort to raise enough money to buy a curtain for the stage of the school building. Through the courtesy of Kirkman and Son, a pleasing moving picture entertainment was given on the afternoon of May 4, the proceeds of which were \$86. On May 18, another set of films was shown, also provided by Kirkman and Son, and the proceeds were over \$100. This money will help to buy the stage curtain. The curtain will cost about \$600 and the principal is anxious to have it in time for the graduation exercises. The Mothers' Club voted \$50 for it. The Club is also planning a bridge party to be held at the Seminole Avenue Club House June 6, to raise money for the same purpose.

There will be a Punch and Judy Show at the school, June 7, to add to the fund for the curtain. The show will be different from anything that has been given here before.

The club has arranged to supply a quart of milk a day

o two needy children during vacation.

The new piano for the kindergarten has been received.

CHURCH-IN-THE-GARDENS



Miss Margaret Slattery author and lecturer, will speak at the regular church service tomorrow at 11 o'clock. A cordial invitation is extended to all to hear her

Dr. Latshaw will speak on June 4, and on that date will conduct the regular communion service and receive new members.

Dr. Charles S. Mills will preach on June 11. June 18 will be Children's Day and the morning service will be given over to this purpose. This will close the sessions of the Church School for the season.

On Saturday, June 10, our Church School, with other Church Schools of the community will participate in an anniversary parade. It is expected that a splendid demonstration will be made of this important feature of the work of the church.

The Christian Endeavor Society enjoyed very much the hospitality of Mrs. Robert E. Adams last evening at the last Endeavor party for the season. The regular meeting of the society will take place on Sunday evening at 7:45, and will be the closing session for this season.

The Women's Guild

The Women's Guild has been exceedingly active this spring. A series of Wednesday evening talks on India have been given in May, at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Niels F. Holch. The speakers have been people who have known India and its problems. A large number of guests have attended.

At the regular May meeting at the home of Mrs. Chester I. Barnard, with Mrs. J. Gorton Marsh assisting, a musical was given under the direction of Mrs. Charles H. Scammell. Mrs. Elsie M. Vandevoort, Miss Helena Ketcham, Miss Sara Frank, little Dora Khantin and Mr. Barnard were those who took part.

The next meeting will be held at the home of Mrs. H. W. Hillman, 110 Puritan Avenue, with Mrs. E. C. Ketcham assisting. Mrs. R. P. Kaighn will have charge of the program.

TOM THUMB WEDDING

Every seat was filled in the Masonic Temple on Friday evening, May 19, to witness the Tom Thumb Wedding, held under the auspices of the Ladies' Auxiliary of the Presbyterian Church. Seventy five children were in the cast of guests and wedding party, the bride being Paddy Chase of Fife Street, and the groom being Dickie Dede of De Koven Street. Miss Carrie Peters of Brooklyn had been training the children for some weeks past, and the excellence of the performance was the fruit of her efforts. The children filled their parts like real artists, while their freedom from self-consciousness delighted the big audience.

At the conclusion of the wedding ceremony, various famous artists performed by proxy.

CHURCH SERVICES

Roman Catholic—Sunday mornings at 6:45, 8 and 11 o'clock, Ascan Avenue near Queens Boulevard.

St. Luke's Episcopal—Revd. Wm. P. S. Lander. Sundays—Holy Communion, 8 A. M., Church School,

Sundays—Holy Communion, 8 A. M., Church School, 9:30 A. M. Service and sermon, 11 A. M. Evensong, 8 P. M. Holy Days—Holy Communion, 7:30 A. M.

Church-in-the-Gardens—Sunday services: Sunday School 9:45 A. M.; sermon, 11 A. M.; Christian Endeavor, 7:45 P. M.

Presbyterian Church of Forest Hills—Sunday mornings. sermon at 11 o'clock. Seminole Avenue and Gown Street.

First Church of Christ, Scientist, of Forest Hills—Services Sunday at 11 A. M. Sunday School, 9:45 A. M.; Wednesday evening at 8:00. Reading room open from 2 to 4 P. M. Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.

Masonic Temple.

LOST-Fraternity pin. Call Boulevard 6696J. Reward.

CO-OPERATION OF PARENTS

Gardens Mothers' Club Discusses School Problems— Miss Wilson Speaks

An informal meeting of the Forest Hills Gardens Mothers' Club was held at public school 101 on the afternoon of May 8. After a brief discussion of club business, some of the students of Miss Clark's dancing class,—eight in number,—entertained the mothers for half an hour with the most charming interpretative dances. These little girls, ranging in age from about six to ten years, were dressed alike in soft flowing white dresses and garlanded with flowers. Miss Clark would explain to them, the meaning of the music about to be played and then, after a brief conference among themselves, the children would express their ideas in regard to the music in the freest, most graceful, joyous and varied dance steps. The whole performance was as spontaneous and natural as the songs and shouts of children and yet the result could have been attained only by patient study and well trained muscles.

After the dances Miss Beatrice Wilson addressed the

After the dances Miss Beatrice Wilson addressed the mothers in regard to what they might do to help the work of the teachers. The first was for the mothers to see that the children came to school more punctually, and the second to refrain from coming to school themselves for the purpose of interviewing the teachers during the school session. The teachers are always glad to talk to parents during recess or when school is over but they cannot talk to parents and teach at the same time.

Mrs. Homer Croy, chairman of the playground committee, said that unless more money comes in for the playground in a very short time, supervision would have to be abandoned. Both teachers and mothers expressed the keenest regret at the loss of the slide. It seems that some one "borrrowed" the slide (without permission) last fall for a grown-up party. It was not returned for two weeks, but was finally dumped on the playground. In the meantime the steps belonging to the slide were left upon the ground, and the children, thinking they were no longer of any use, demolished them.

A new slide will cost \$75, a sum that the committee cannot afford to spend. Contributions are earnestly solicited for the purpose of buying the slide. This is the most popular occupation on the playground and the one which does most to teach the elements of good manners and consideration for others. Money or checks may be sent to Mrs. Lawrence F. Abbott, 194 Greenway South.

ST. LUKE'S GUILD

The last meeting of the Guild for the summer season was held at the home of Mrs. Frank Wheeler. As a fitting close of the season's work it was decided to have an old fashioned strawberry festival. This will be on the afternoon of June 10 in the Inn tea garden.

There will be real home made ice cream served with strawberries; also lemonade. A sale of garden hats at attractive prices will be in progress during the entire afternoon.

H. W. P.

ELIZABETH BOETTIGER HONORED.

Newtown High School won the two prizes offered to Queens Borough by the Port of New York Authority for essays on the subject, "The Development of the Port in Relation to the Cost of Living." The prizes were won by Elizabeth Boettiger of Forest Hills and Reed Hartel of Elmhurst. The competition included all the high schools in Greater New York, two prizes being awarded in each borough.

COMING EVENTS

Monday and Friday, 3 to 5:30 P. M. Library Open—Sales Office.

First and third Tuesday evening of each month, 8 o'clock—
Forest Hills Lodge, 946, F. & A. M.—Masonic Temple.
May 30, 10 A. M.—Memorial Day Services, Flag Pole Green.
June 6, 2:30 P. M.—Card Party, Mothers' Club of Public

School 3—Seminole Avenue Club House. me 7—Punch and Judy Show, Public School 3.

June 9, 2 P. M.—Women's Guild, Church-in-the-Gardens, 110 Puritan Avenue.

June 9, 8:30 P. M.—Masonic Dance, Pomonok Country Club.
June 10, 2 to 6 P. M.—Strawberry Festival, St. Luke's Women's Guild, Inn Tea Garden.

June 16, 8 P. M.—Community Council. Place to be announced.